Center of the Nation Appaloosa Club

Board of Directors Meeting

February 9th, 2007

     Officers Present:






Guests Present:

Penny Petersen





       Lisa Dairy

Doug Nickel

Doug & Lori Richards

Danny & Dorine Bennett

     The meeting was held at the Hartford Pizza Ranch.  President Penny Petersen called the meeting to order.  The Secretary’s report was read and approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was read and approved as read. 

Old Business

     The futurity was discussed, so far we only have one paid nomination for the weanling futurity.  It was decided to waive any late payment penalty to encourage people to nominate their weanlings.  

     The trail ride was discussed. It was decided to have a sign up sheet at horse fair so those who are interested may be contacted with the date/place/time when that is decided.  

     Dorine reported that she has sent a check for $332.50 to McCrossens Boys Ranch for the stall cleaning at the 2006 Spring Spotacular.  She has also completed and submitted the Annual Report to the ApHC.

     Doug Nickel reported that it is most likely SE will vote in favor of going back to the double judged shows.  There will be more information available after their next meeting.  The Despardo’s SE show is scheduled for June 10 and if the double judged show motion is passed we will need to decide if we would like to put on the show with them as we have in the past.  

New Business

     Penny reported that she has confirmation from Mike Swain, Hugh Williams, Goose Ballard and Bill French that they will judge our 2007 Spring Spotacular Show.  The members present completed the ApHC show approval form for the spring show.  It was decided to advertise the show in the March and April issues of the Horse of the Upper Midwest.  Show fees were discussed, it was decided to raise the package to 145 (up 5.00) but leave all other fees the same.  Dorine will contact John Doblar and see if he is interested in supplying the cattle again this year.  Doug Richards will contact hotels in the area of the fairgrounds to see if he can obtain a discounted rate for the judge’s rooms.  Lori will e-mail Ruth Anne and see if she will be available to pick up the judges from the airport.  Dorine has contacted Pfeiffer Implement and they said they will have a tractor and loader available for us to borrow, but we need to remind them in May.  
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     Horse fair was discussed.  It was decided to have Center of the Nation business cards made and distributed at the booth, Dorine will have the cards made and use the format of the CON ad for the Black Hills Horse Expo from last year.  We will start with a quantity of 300 and can make more as needed.  Dorine will have extra copies made of the 2006 Exemplary Club Award Report and we will have them available for viewing at the booth.   The CON booth will be a “pink flamingo” booth again this year.  The pink flamingo signifies the booth is one of the question booths in the scavenger hunt held for youth and is an annual horse fair activity.  Lori reported that the promotional literature has been received form the ApHC.

     The Nebraska Appaloosa Club has inquired about doing a joint awards banquet in the fall in the Norfolk, NE area.  It was decided to not do that this year.  

     The tentative date for the Sioux Empire Fair Appaloosa show is August 10th.  

     We have received literature on the South Dakota Horse Council.  It was decided to pay SD Horse Council dues for 2007.  

     Dorine has sent Lori some names and addresses of SD Appaloosa horse owners who may be potential members, Lori will add them to our newsletter list.

     The next meeting will be held April 6th, at 6:30 pm at the Hartford Pizza Ranch.

     The meeting was adjourned.  
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